
 

January 14, 2024 Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  



Second Sunday in Ordinary time 

January 14, 2024 

“Your body is a temple of the  

Holy Spirit within you.”  1 Corinthians 6:19a 

CALENDAR OF MASSES/EVENTS                  
 

 

Sunday, January 14, 2024  

Second Sunday in Ordinary time          

  8:30 am  Unleashing the Power of Intercessory Prayer 
  9:30 am  Liturgy For The Parish Community  

10:30 am  RCIA  
10:30 am  PreK through 5 th Grade PRE   
 

Monday, January 15, 2024 – Martin Luther King, Jr.    

  Office Closed – No Exercise Class 
 

Tuesday, January 16, 2024  

  8:15 am  Exercise with Liz (low impact) 
 

Wednesday, January 17, 2024   

  8:15 am  Exercise with Liz (low impact) 
  5:30 pm  Open Gym 
  6:30 pm  6th through 12th Grade PRE  
 

Thursday, January 18, 2024       

  8:00 am  Liturgy +Kelly Herr  by: Carmen Kreider    
  9:00 am  Bible Study 
  3:30 am  Interfaith Meets 
  6:30 pm  New Testament Women of the Bible  
  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon       
   

Friday, January 19, 2024            

   8:00 am  Liturgy Intentions of HU Smith      
    

Saturday, January 20, 2024      
  5:30 pm  Confession   
  6:00 pm Liturgy For The Parish Community  
 

Sunday, January 21, 2024  

Third Sunday in Ordinary time          
  8:30 am  Unleashing the Power of Intercessory Prayer 
  9:30 am  Liturgy +Olivia Leisner  by: Carmen Kreider 

10:30 am  RCIA  
10:30 am  PreK through 5 th Grade PRE   
 

 

 

 

                                       PARISH SUPPORT 
 

 

Needed Weekly for Budget………..….......$  6,094.81 

Offering ………………………..................$  5,352.88  

Maintenance Fund ………..…. ……..........$     200.00 

Community Services……………..….…....$       55.00 

On Line General….$8,408.00…Interfaith…$    675.00 

On Line Building & Maintenance…..……...$ 2,970.00 
 

 

RELIGIOUS GOODS STORE  
January 13 – Jane Dettmer/January 14 – Len Wright 

January 20 – Cathy Powers/January 21–Barbara Nickarz 
 

 

CHILDREN’S HOMILY   

Sunday, January 14 – Allison Baskin 

Sunday, January 21 – Marion Abide 

Ministry Schedule 
PLEASE REMEMBER: 

You are to arrive at least 20 to 30 minutes before Mass is to 

begin.  This is important to be prepared and ready.                                  
 

Saturday, January 20 – 6:00 pm     
Greeter:   Lori Stephens/Tijuana Buchanan   
Usher:   Tony & Julie Stefanik 
Server:  Gavin Ellis 
Lector:  Charlie Young/Maribel Arguinzoni 
Gift Bearer:  Gaunt Family 
Eucharistic Minister:  Danny/Cindy/Stacy  
 

Sunday, January 21 – 9:30 am         

Greeter:   Temple Family 
Usher:   Jack McIngvale/Keith Fulcher 
Server:   Sutton/Brody/Sawyer      
Lector:  Alan Gho/Lucy Lasher   
Gift Bearer:  Ryan Upchurch Family 
Eucharistic Minister:  Barbara Dean/Chris M/Amanda 
 

   

REMINDER: If you are unable to fulfill your ministry obligation, 

it is your responsibility to find someone that can serve in your 

place.  Thank you. 
 

 

Have you considered 

using online giving?    

By creating a login and contri- 

buting online you’ll always have a report of your 

giving history available. Signing up is as simple 

as scanning the QR code and start the process 

or logging in   
https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy545151  

 

 

 

 
https://www.youtube.com/@nwmscatholic  

Sunday homilies are posted now. 
 

NWMississippiParishes 
Subscribe to our YouTube Channel 
today!  Click the bell for 
notifications! We are trying to reach 
1000 subscribers.  Contact Sr. Rose at 
662-895-5007 for more 
information.Sunday homilies posted weekly.  
Cocktails & Catholicism posted monthly.    
              www.youtube.com/@nwmscatholic 
 

 

ALTAR LINENS MINISTRY  

January – Robin Brantley 
 

Facilitator:  Chris Greer 
Holy Spirit Small Chapel Hall 
6:30-8:00 pm 
January 4, 11, 18, 25, Feb. 1 & 8th  
Snacks will be provided. 
A workbook is needed:   
“Women in the New Testament” 
Contact Chris Greer at Holy Spirit 
for details and ordering.  662-429-
7851.          All are Welcome! 

https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy545151
https://www.youtube.com/@nwmscatholic
about:blank


Enjoy POSITIVE, CATHOLIC messages 
through TABELLA! 
Media: Listen to CATHOLIC audio content. 
Download with the QR code in the Narthex. 
 

 

 

World Marriage Day 2024 
The Catholic Diocese of Jackson and the Office 
of Family Ministry would like to invite all couples 
who are celebrating their 25th, 50th, 60th or 
longer year anniversaries to the Diocesan 
World Marriage Day Celebration.  This year we 

are hosting two events; Jackson and Tupelo. 
Saturday, February 10, 2024 at 1:00 PM at St. Peter’s in 
Jackson 
Sunday, February 11, 2024 at 11:00 am at St. James, Tupelo. 
There will be Mass with a reception immediately following.  To 
register contact your parish office or go to 
www.jacksondiocese.org/family-ministry to register yourself.  
For additional information or questions, please call the Office of 
Family Ministry at 601-960-8487 or email Debbie Tubertini at 
Debbie.tubertini@jacksondiocese.org   
 

 

 

Sacrament of the Sick 
Facing surgery or serious health tests? 
We encourage all parishioners to make an appointment 
with one of our priests to receive the Sacrament BEFORE 
an anticipated entrance into the hospital.  Please call Holy 
Spirit at 662-429-7851. 
 

      

 

 

  Considering becoming Catholic? 

Please contact Deacon Ted by phone at 
(662) 342-1073 or by email 
nwms.evangelization@gmail.com.  
 

 

 

 

Weekday Mass Schedule 
Queen of Peace—Monday & Tuesday at Noon 

Christ the King, Southaven—Wednesday & Thursday (English) 

at NOON.  1st Friday Mass in Spanish at 7:00 pm 

Holy Spirit, Hernando—Thursday and Friday at 8:00 AM 
 
 

Scam Alert 
If you receive a text, email, or phone call 
from someone using the name of one of 
our Priests or Religious, Fr. David 
Szatkowski, Fr. Hendrik Ardianto, Fr. 

Guy Blair, Deacon Ted Schreck or Sr. Rose Hacker, SSSF 
asking for you to send gift cards or money to them, hang 

up immediately and delete the text/email message.  Our 
Priests and Religious would never contact you asking for 
money or gift cards. This is a scam. Do not respond 
to them in any way.      Thank you and God bless you. 

Scam report: https://consumercomplaints.fcc.gov/hc/en-

us/requests/new?ticket_id=39744  
 

 

 

 

For Your Safety Church doors will be locked 

6:00 pm Saturdays and 9:30 am Sundays          
 

Seriously Sick & Hospitalized 

 Please Pray For The Sick 
 

Your prayers are requested for the following who are 

having/recovering from surgery or are seriously ill: 
 

Nancy Staper, Tony Riggs, Bernadette Hesti Charita (Fr. Ardie 

sis), Liz Brown, Patsy Cordell (Joy’s sisnlaw), Christina Silveira 

(nix), Lynn Canales (Holland Daughter),  Bobbie Shell, 

Mike Nix (bro-in-law), Jimmy Helms (K.Tarsi dad), 

Margaret Kelly, Carolyn Parker (Deborah sis), Paige 

Nix, Denny Fink, Tony Apolloni (Dean nephew), Ron 

Gaunt, Rena Eileen Shebesta (Fink), Paul Kelly (Leigh Ann’s 

Uncle), Oliver Pounders (Oliver’s Grand),  Ernesto Palencia  

(Laura’s brother), Wayne Miller, Nancy Tully (daughter-in law), 

Phyllis Masse (L. Kistler mom), Gwen Savage, Nancy Kelly (H. 

Spencer sis), Ed French (bro-n-law), Barbara Stoduto (J. Tully’s sis), 

Dorie Sarmento (Marking niece),  Deanne Greer (B. Dean Niece), 

Marvin Dixon, Bill Warner, Theresa Perez, Ned & Rosemary 

Sabbatini, Rose Powell, Diana Hill, Dana Marking, Don 

Mollohan, Baby Jarnigan (Riggs), Angela Cates (Gonda’s sis), 

Jeff Smith, Chris Carroll (Sr. Rose Nephew), Erica Orive  (George’s 

mom), Kathy Eldred, Judy Ferguson (daughter-n-law), Allen 

Sanders (G. Savage bro), Glenn Donnelly, Bobby Nickarz (bro), 

and Melissa McNary (Kistler).    Please notify the Pastor when 

serious illness occurs or when hospitalization is indicated: we 

would like to strengthen the ill with the Eucharist and the 

Sacrament of the Sick (Anointing).    
 

 

 

       

 

 

THE BEREAVEMENT 
COMMITTEE provides a meal for 
the family and friends after a funeral 
here at Holy Spirit.  Bereavement 
Committee Members provide the food 
for the family.  If you would like to be part of this blessed 
ministry, please call Cheryl Massa 662-449-3798 or 901-
626-0927.   We thank all those who have provided food.   
 
 

 

My Friends, 

     Thank you for the many 
cards and gifts you gave 
me!  Your graciousness is 

overwhelming!  I have tried to personally 
send everyone a note.  If you did not 
receive one, please let me know when I 
am celebrating Mass at your parish or 
let MaryAnn know by giving her your 
name and address.   
     Blessings of good health and peace in 
this New Year.  

Fr. Guy Blair, SCJ 
 

http://www.jacksondiocese.org/family-ministry
mailto:Debbie.tubertini@jacksondiocese.org
https://consumercomplaints.fcc.gov/hc/en-us/requests/new?ticket_id=39744
https://consumercomplaints.fcc.gov/hc/en-us/requests/new?ticket_id=39744


 
 

 
 

 

 

 

• “Treat every person you ever meet like they are 
the second coming of Jesus in disguise.” 
 Matthew Kelly 

 
 

          
 

Our Holy Spirit Parish Family offers their 
deepest Sympathy & Prayers to  

Carol Menne on the recent death  
of her husband   Charlie Menne 

May his soul and the souls of all the  
faithful departed rest in peace. 

 
 

 

We need your help to keep our church 
picked up and cleaned after Masses. Please 
take a few minutes to straighten the books 

and check the area for trash. No food or 
drink inside! This is our home and should 
always be clean and welcoming including our 

bathrooms. 
 

Classes Sunday Mornings 
Sunday Mornings 8:30 – 9:20 am in 
the Chapel Hall 

5 weeks – January 14, 21, 28 and 
February 4 and 11 

Book may be purchased on Amazon 
Just come to class. 

Questions – call Jim Buechele 901-219-3075 

 
 

 

THANK YOU to the many families who have 
signed up with Parish SOFT Giving. Your 
gifts and your participation are a blessing 
to us. When you participate, you can 
view giving history and pledge progress any time just by 
logging in   

https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy545151  
 

 

 

 

THE CHURCH OFFICE WILL BE 
CLOSED on Monday, January 15 

 

 

https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy545151


 

 

THANK YOU 
 

Due to the failure of getting a sign up list out 

we feel compelled to offer a blanket 

Thank You to the Parishioners who 

came and gave so generously of their 

time to take down the Christmas 

decorations and get them put back in the Family Life 

Center storage area!!  You each know who you are and we 

offer our heartfelt thanks to each of you for your 

continued dedication, caring and giving to Holy Spirit 

when a call for help goes out.   

You are the BEST!! 

 

 
 

 

 

Graduating Seniors Recognition Dinner  

 

Parents if you have a child who will be graduating high school in May 

2024 please send the name of your high school senior graduating to 

Amanda Ready (email: hsamandaready@yahoo.com). The Youth 

Group is planning to recognize these graduates at a special recognition 

dinner in April. The deadline to turn your senior’s name into me is 

Sunday, February 11, 2024. 

 



 

Do This in Remembrance of Me, Part 2:  Genuflections 

 
As we arrive at the church to join together with Christ in 

his perfect offering to the Father, our first gesture at the 

church door is to bless ourselves with holy water. After we 

have recalled our Baptism by making the Sign of the Cross 

with water from the font, the next thing we do is look for a 

place to sit. Before we slide into the pew, however, if the 

Blessed Sacrament is present in the sanctuary of the 

church, we genuflect. 

 

 

You will see the priest and servers genuflect at times 

during the Mass. When the tabernacle with the Most 

Blessed Sacrament is present in the sanctuary of the 

church, the priest and servers genuflect when they approach 

the altar at the beginning of Mass and when they depart 

from it after the final blessing (General Instruction for the 

Roman Missal, no. 274; Ceremonies of the Modern Roman 

Rite, no. 199). The priest also genuflects at the altar after 

the elevation of the consecrated host, after the elevation of 

the chalice, and before receiving Holy Communion (GIRM, no. 274). The priest’s genuflection at these points in 

the Mass helps us recall the incredible gift of Jesus present in the Most Holy Eucharist. Since during Mass, the 

focus is on the altar, you will notice that at other times during the Mass, the ministers bow as they cross the 

sanctuary. 

Why Catholics Genuflect 

What is a genuflection, and why do we genuflect?  The simple answer is that when we genuflect, we touch our 

right knee to the floor to honor Jesus, who is really present in the tabernacle! 

The Catechism of the Catholic Church defines genuflection as “a reverence made by bending the knee, especially 

to express adoration of the Blessed Sacrament” (CCC, Glossary). By genuflecting or bowing deeply in a spirit of 

prayer and as a sign of adoration of the Lord, “we express our faith in the real presence of Christ under the 

species of bread and wine” (CCC, no. 1378). To honor the true presence of Jesus Christ, all who pass before the 

Most Blessed Sacrament outside of Mass, as well as when entering or leaving the church, should genuflect. If 

genuflecting is physically difficult, a bow is a reverent substitute. 

 

National Eucharistic Revival – Online Blog Series by Fr. Luke Spannagel “Step-by-Step Walk Through the Mass” 

 



 

Do This in Remembrance of Me, Part 2:  Genuflections 
 

Say “Hi” to Jesus 

One of my favorite memories as a priest was teaching 

religion class to young children. Often we met in the 

church itself rather than the classroom. I wanted to show 

them the sacred art in the church, as well as the sacred 

vessels and books used at Mass. The first time we entered 

the church, I taught them to genuflect. Of course, we had to 

start with learning which was our right knee and which was 

our left knee! Next, we practiced folding our hands and 

putting our right knee down to the floor. Week after week, I 

noticed how the children were improving their form as well as their reverence. At the end of the year, when we 

were reviewing what we had learned, I asked the children: “Why do we genuflect when we come in the church?” 

One of them smiled and eagerly responded, “To say hi to Jesus and to honor him.” I couldn’t have said it better! 

The next time you enter a church, allow your eyes to be drawn to the sanctuary, altar, and tabernacle in the front 

of the church. In Catholic churches, a candle is kept burning next to the Tabernacle to indicate and honor the 

presence of Christ. Seeing the candle, called a sanctuary lamp, we can recognize that Jesus is truly present in the 

Holy Eucharist and give Him the great honor that He deserves. When we genuflect, we make an act of humility 

that acknowledges the greatness of God and confesses that Jesus Christ present in the Eucharist is God with us. 

Jesus Christ, who loves us perfectly, who died for our sins and rose in triumph—Jesus Christ is there before us! 

While it is true that when we genuflect we honor Christ and profess our belief that he is present there, it is also a 

great honor for us, for in doing so we remember that we are part of God’s beloved family. Pause and think about 

that for a moment. 

For Reflection: 

1. Reflect on Christ’s humility as described in Philippians 2:6-11, which gives context to the claim that “at the 

name of Jesus every knee should bend” (Phil. 2:10). Consider how God is calling you to express humility in your 

own life. 

2. What do you want to say to the Lord the next time you genuflect to greet him? 

 

 
National Eucharistic Revival – Online Blog Series by Fr. Luke Spannagel “Step-by-Step Walk Through the Mass” 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 


